

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

US ARMY INSTALLATION MANAGEMENT COMMAND
HEADQUARTERS, UNITED STATES ARMY, GARRISON, FORT LEE
DIRECTORATE OF FAMILY AND MORALE, WELFARE AND RECREATION
3312 A AVENUE SUITE 110
FORT LEE VA 23801-1720

Director of Family and Morale, Welfare and Recreation

JUL 1 0 2019

Subject: FMWR/ODR Hunting Program

Dear Fort Lee Hunting Council and Patrons,

This letter is to notify you of changes for the upcoming 2019/2020 hunting season. FMWR Outdoor Recreation (ODR) is now mandated to generate sufficient funds to fully cover related hunting program expenses. Therefore, effective immediately, the annual fee for hunting on Fort Lee will be \$150.00 per person. Furthermore, a minimum of 65 hunters must be signed up and paid in full, prior to 1 September 2019, in order for ODR to support the upcoming hunting season.

Our wish is to continue this service, but can only do so if we are capable of covering all operational costs. After thorough research of all available options was exhausted, we have no option other than increase the fee structure. We have surveyed the local market and found that our new fees will still be well below the average annual dues of local, off-post hunting clubs. The new hunting fee will allow us to continue to provide the current amenities of safety, skinning shed, cleaning supplies, dumpster and refrigeration to name a few. Additionally, we are exploring the possibility of limited Sunday hunting as an added incentive to be a member of the Fort Lee Hunting program.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact either myself, at (804) 734-7199, darrell.w.clay.naf@mail.mil, or Mr. Donald Houchins III, Manager, Fort Lee Outdoor Recreation, at (804) 765-1539, donald.g.houchins.naf@mail.mil.

DARRELL W. CLAY

Director, Family and Morale, Welfare and Recreation